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From the desk of Rev. Gordon 

“For we walk by faith, not by sight.” 2 Corinthians 5:7 
  
Brothers and Sisters, indeed it is a blessing for me to address you each and every month, I count it a privilege to be the pastor of this great 

church. It has only been fifteen months since we have been together in this relationship as pastor and congregation but it seems like it has been longer 

than that. I want you to know that I am still excited about being your pastor and offering leadership to the congregation. It is evidence that in the past 

year we have grown as a church both numerically as well as spiritually. I want to personally thank the many members that offered themselves for lead-

ership for the upcoming year (2017), working with the nomination committee and filling out the report was a sign of our growth as a church. 

In the next few months we will be transitioning from the Sunday’s after Pentecost to the season of Advent a time of preparation for the com-

ing of our Lord and savior Jesus Christ, it is a time of expectation and anticipation; my prayer for you and your family is that during this time the Lord 

will shine his blessings upon each and every one of you. I want to give a personal thanks to the senior adult Sunday school class for allowing me to 

share with them my four lessons in the Gospel of Luke on “Jesus’ preparation for his earthly ministry.” I really enjoyed our time together in the word of 

God and I am looking forward to our continual sharing of the gospel throughout the coming year. 

Thank you all for the many cards, phone calls, and text messages sent to Shirley and me during our Anniversary celebration, a special 

thanks to Mrs. Marie’s 2-K class on the beautiful paper flowers and the card they made for us.  Your sister church (Esperanza Mission Congregation) 

thanks you for the continual support that you are giving them with their ministry, a special thanks for the volunteers who are working every 1st and 3rd 

Sundays in our children church department, the parents appreciate your support of their children. Remember that our annual local Church Charge 

Conference is scheduled for Sunday October 30, 2016 @ 3:00pm in the sanctuary and I pray you will be able to join us. If you have never been to one 

before here is your opportunity to attend one, at this annual gathering you will hear and learn about the state of the church, its current ministries and 

future plans for ministry. 

Brothers and Sisters, as your pastor I am very aware that the work of the church cannot be done by one individual, it requires a team to be 

working together. So, I am extending a personal invitation to you to be part of our team. In closing as always I invite you to stay prayerful and to consis-

tently pray for yourself, your family, your church, and the leadership of the church.   

 

 

Yours in Christ, 
Enrique R. Gordon 
Rev. Enrique R. Gordon, pastor 
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Acolyte Schedule for October 

October 02   Anne-Marie Failor 

October 09   Lynnsey Nalley 

October 16   Anne-Marie Failor 

October 23   Debbie Gissendanner 

October 30   Anne-Marie Failor 

 

October   Ministry Workers Ushers   
October 02   Steve Capps,  Tony Earnest,  

              Corky  Holman, Ronnie Hunter 

  

October 09   Eddie Hughes, Jim Humphreys,  

               Corky Holman, Ronnie Hunter 

 

October 16    Steve Capps,  Rick Greer, 

               Corky Holman, Ronnie Hunter 

 

 October 23  Steve Capps, Corky Holman 

               Jim Humphreys, Ronnie Hunter 

 

October 30 Steve Capps, Jim Humphreys,  

  Corky Holman, Ronnie Hunter 

 

Those who serve in October 

Altar Guild for October      Patty Bowers 

Stewardship for October    Tony Earnest 

Trustee for  October           Jim Humphreys 

Children’s Message For October 

October  02 Terri McCloud 

October  09 Terri McCloud 

October  16 Terri McCloud 

October  23 Terri McCloud 

October  30 Terri McCloud 
 

Nursery for October 

October 02        Vickie Failor & Lynnsey Nalley 

October 09    Jane Walker & Kristie Argo 

October 16      Debbie Capps & Lynne Dyson 

October 23      Becky Philpot & Melissa or Mark Miller 

October 30       Pat Teat & Kristie Argo 

Children’s Church for October 

October  02   Terri McCloud & Melissa Miller 
October  09    Terri McCloud & Carolyn Earnest 

October  16 Melissa Miller 

October  23 Terri McCloud & Linda Crouch 
October    30 Terri McCloud & Linda Crouch 

Covered Dish Lunch on Sunday, October 

16th in the Fellowship Hall.  Come join us 

for a great meal and a time to fellowship 

with all the church family. 

 

 

Greenville District Lay Servant Ministries.  The schedule 

for the fall 2016 School will be at Covenant United Methodist 

Church on November 4th from 7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. and also 

on November 5th from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  The courses 

offered are: Basic, Advanced: UM Polity, Discover Spiritual 

Gifts, Grief Rite.  Brian Underwood, is the Director and his 

number is 864-420-8304. 

                         Meetings                
Finance Committee 
The Finance Committee will meet on October 5th at 
6:00 P.M. 
Administrative Council Meeting  
The Administrative Council will meet on Wednesday, 

October 12th at 6:00 

Trustee Committee Meeting 
The Trustee committee will meet on Wednesday, Octo-

ber 19th at 6:00 P.M. 

CDC NEWS 

The children are back in school mode and doing wonderfully.  

They continually pray for the Pastor and for the church.  You have 

been so good to us through the year and we know you will be 

blessed.  We miss having chapel but are so glad Pastor is doing 

better and Ms. Shirley is getting to go to school.  To watch these 

children, talk to God is such a blessing.  If you’re ever feeling 

down, are in need of prayer, or need to be uplifted we invite you 

to come by and let them pray over you.  You will truly be blessed.  

We are so thankful the Fall is arriving after such a hot summer.  

May you all have a great Autumn and see God’s blessings as it 

brings such beautiful scenery and crisp fresh air for new begin-

nings! 

Shannon, Director of Berea Friendship UMC Daycare 

Bazaar 2016 

Keep working on your projects! 

November 4th and 5th is quickly 

coming! 

Used Jewelry for the Bazaar. We will be collecting 

used jewelry again for the Bazaar!  There is a box lo-

cated on the back table in the sanctuary for you to place 

any of your unwanted jewelry you may have at home. 

Sympathy.  The Pastor and Congregation express 

their deepest sympathy to Ronald, Vickie and Anne-

Marie Failor upon the death of Ronald’s mother  

(Margaret Price Failor) who passed away September 

11, 2016. The memorial service was held Sunday, 

September 25th at 4:00 p.m. at Grace United Method-

ist Church in Williamston, SC. 

 

Sympathy. to Steve & Debbie Capps upon the death 

of Steve’s sister who passed away on Saturday, Sep-

tember 3rd at the Hospice House of Carolina Foot-

hills.  The service was held on Tuesday, September 

6th. 

 

 

Thank You.  Thank you so much for all the cards 

and acts of love during the death of Steve’s sister.  

Your love and support made it much easier to get 

through such a difficult time.  

Steve & Debbie Capps 

Charge Conference 

Our church charge conference will be held on Sunday, Octo-

ber 30, 2016 at 3:00 p.m. We would love to see a good atten-

dance. 

Church repair request forms 

The trustees have created a repair form for repairs needed at 

the church.  The forms are located in the Trustee’s mailbox in 

the hallway.  If you see a repair that needs to be done, please 

get one of the forms and fill it out and place it back in the 

mailbox.  The trustees will be checking this box regularly for 

requests. 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?image_id=93002186&keywords=&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=&topic_id=14
http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?image_id=2533&keywords=&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl,ca,ph,pp,bc&topic_id=472
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAMQjRxqFQoTCKOtyMyI_sYCFYJ0PgodCEIPIw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cliparthut.com%2Fclip-art-quilters-collection-clipart.html&ei=zZW3VeOSK4Lp-QGIhL2YAg&bvm=bv.98717601,d.


United Ministries Volunteer Opportunities 
  

With the joining together of GAIHN and United Ministries, we have new volunteer opportunities avail-
able.   GAIHN has a part time receptionist, and the staff would like to have the phones manned full time while 
the office is open. So, below are the times we would like to fill with a volunteer. Volunteers usually work one 
shift a week, but that is negotiable.   
Mondays 1:00 ï 4:00 
Tuesdays 1:00 ï 4:00 
Wednesdays 1:00 ï 4:00 
Thursdays 8:30 ï 11:30 
Thursdays 11:30 ï 2:30 
Thursday 2:30 ï 4:00 
Duties of these volunteers: 
Check voicemails and return phone calls 
Answer phones, complete screening forms for potential new families, provide resources on phone as needed 
Organize files 
Make copies as needed and put together welcome packets 
Need to be friendly, compassionate, yet firm 
  
Transportation volunteer needed: 
Miracle Hill brings the men in their Overcomers Program to our Employment Readiness program 
weekly.  Miracle Hill brings them in a van, but they are unable to pick them up to return them to their Over-
comers Home on Pleasantburg Drive.   
Male drivers are needed Monday ï Thursday 
You would come to United Ministries at 11:45 to get our UM van.  You would transport the men to their home 
and return to United Ministries to retrieve your vehicle. 
If you have an interest in or questions about any of these opportunities, please contact Claire Winkler at 335-
2618 or cwinkler@united-ministries.org.   

Shirley Gordon’s Address 

If you would like to send a note or card to Shirley Gordon while she is away 

The address is: 

Shirley Gordon 

P.O. Box 3147 

Spring Hill, FL  34611 

Welcome New Members 

 

We are so happy to Welcome our new Members:  Maribeth, Masen, Maxwell 

Willard 

They live at 2 Cedar Brook Court 

Greenville, SC 29611 

Please add them to your church directory 

Inspiration Group Survey ð ALL CHURCH MEMBERS invited to participate in survey          Fall 2016 
Please complete this survey and place in church office mailbox, collection plate, or give to one of the leaders of the Inspiration Group.     
Please circle your answer. 
I have attended the inspiration group meetings in the past year   1-2 times     3-4 times    5 or more times  
I prefer:    catered meals with fee        pot luck all bring a dish to share     combination of catered and pot luck  
I prefer meetings:         at the church        travel to other locations        combo church and travel  
 I am willing to travel   15 miles     30 miles (approx.45 minutes)       50 miles (1 hour)       75 miles (approx. 1 ½ Hr) 
If traveling, I prefer or need to be back to the church by   2:30 pm    3:30 pm      4:00 pm     other ________ 
Speakers or entertainers I have heard or would be interested in hearing:  
_____________________           __________________            __________________                     _________________ 
Topics for programs of interest to me include:      health       investing        inspirational messages         story telling 
Others _______________                 _________________________                 _________________________ 
Traveling to:     Apple Picking          Art museum  at Bob Jones        Beach with music shows      Gatlinburg with shows 
Other locations _____________________________________________________________________________ 

Share other ideas or suggestions:     

Note from The Family Ministries. The 

Family Ministries committee would like 

everyone to know that there are plenty 

of plates, cups, and saucers available in 

the kitchen for your use.  The shelves 

above the microwave have about 35 

place settings.  The cabinet below has 

many more dishes available.  These 

"extra" place settings have been washed 

and put into plastic bags to keep them 

clean and ready for use.  If you use any 

of these dishes, please put them back 

into the bags after they have been 

washed and dried.  If you notice that 

any of the bags have holes in them, 

please replace with a new white bag 

(located in the pantry).  Thank you for 

helping us keep our dinnerware ready 

for use when needed. 

5th Sunday Breakfast 

Please join us on Sunday, October 30th at 8:30 for breakfast. The money raised will go to-

ward our Salkehatchie Ministry. 

mailto:cwinkler@united-ministries.org


 

Annual Conference will have two mission projects for 2017: 

Did you know there were 6,035 homeless people in South Carolina?  Did you know that 850 children in Greenville county schools are con-
sidered homeless?  Did you know that 787,788 thousand people in South Carolina are living in poverty and that 268,467 or 25.3 percent of 
our stateôs children are living in poverty?  Did you know that 32.4 percent of children living in Greenville, SC live below the poverty 

level?  We can do better! We can make a difference. 

As we plan for the 2017 Annual Conference, I am pleased to announce that we are looking to build 2-4 homes for homeless families in the Greenville 

area.  We will be partnering with Homes for Hope, an agency with a proven record of transforming lives and breaking the poverty cycle.  Two churches 

in the Greenville District have already committed to funding two of these homes. 

In order to sponsor a home we need to sign a letter of commitment for $39,000 for each home. Homes for Hope will fund the remainder of the cost of 

building a home.  Our partnership will allow us to do so much more with our resources as we help those who need it most. 

The number of homes we commit to building is dependent on the commitment of our local churches.  In the past local churches have dreamed God-

sized dreams going into annual conference.  Many of you are still helping us to fulfill our dream for Imagine No Malaria.  We invite you to participate in 

the dream of homes for the homeless in Greenville by making a commitment of a minimum of $100 toward the 2017 Homeless Initiative.  We encour-

age your church to fill out a pledge card indicating how much your church will invest in this dream. 

We ask that you fill out the enclosed commitment card by the end of September.  Please return the card to the Conference Treasurer, Beth West-

bury.  We ask that you fulfill the pledge by the end of this calendar year so the homes can be built by 2017 Annual Conference.  Please mark your con-

tribution as Homeless initiative.  

You can also contribute by offering your time and talent.  Volunteers Teams will have the opportunity to work on these home (Painting, Landscaping 

etc.).  Times and dates will be provided at a later time. 

Also, at Annual Conference, our youth will be collecting Bikes for the World.  Each District will be asking the Youth to contribute 100 bikes that will be 

distributed around the world. These will not be recreation bikes, but will be used for transportation to help those who have no mobility to find work and 

to improve their lives.   Of the 1200 bikes collected, 200 will go to Triune Mercy Center in Greenville and the Mercy Center in Anderson to be given to 

children who can’t afford a bike or to adults who need transportation as well.  We will celebrate this mission with a family bike ride on Swamp Rabbit 

Trail on the Saturday before Annual Conference. 

Our goals for 2017 are bold: 

¶ to reach out to those in greatest need 

¶ to break the poverty cycle 

¶ to make a difference in the lives of children 

to share hope in our community 
We are walking by faith and not by sight.  We invite you to join us by filling out the enclosed commitment card, fulfilling your pledge by the end of the 
calendar year, participating in volunteer efforts in Greenville, and encouraging your young people to participate in the district efforts to collect bicy-

cles.  Thank you in advance for your prayers, your generosity and your willingness to work to make a difference on behalf of Jesus Christ. 

2017 South Annual Conference 
to be Hosted by the Greenville District at the TD Center 

Sunday, June 4 through Wednesday, June 7 

As the Host District we need to provide Hospitality for the Annual Conference  

This includes: 

¶ Greeters and Ushers 

¶ Parking Help 

¶ Information tables 

¶ Registration Tables 

Signage for breakout groups and events 

We need volunteers for these positions. HUNDREDS of VOLUNTEERS!! 

For more information you may email or call Rev. Robert Cox at rlcox@umcsc.org, 864-554-2008. 

You can register on the district web site to help during the conference at 

:https://fs21.formsite.com/RobertCox/form11/index.html 

mailto:rlcox@umcsc.org
tel:864-554-2008


Fall 2016 Greenville District School 

New One Weekend Format  

 
 

Friday, November 4, 2016 ï 6:00 to 6:45 PM - Gathering and Fellowship  

Friday, November 4, 2016 ï 7:00 to 9:00 PM - Classes  

Saturday, November 5, 2016 ï 9:00 AM to 5:00 PM, closing at 5:15 Saturday  

Lunch and Light refreshments will be provided.  

Covenant UMC, 1310 Old Spartanburg Road, Greer, SC 29650  

 Go to the district website: http://greenville.umcsc.org, to download the forms. 

When you complete your form send it to the address below no later than October 14, 2016 with your registration 

fee made out to the Conference Treasurer and noted for Greenville District LSM 2016 Fall School Registration. 

Mail to:            

Ken Moore 

20 Breckenridge Ct. 

Greenville SC 29615 

  

Deadline for returning your registration is October 14, 2016. 

Early book pickup will be available for paid registrants will be on October 22, 2016 between 2:30 and 3:30 PM at 

Covenant, please plan to stop by and get your materials as Instructors will be sending out homework to have pre-

pared for the first class. 

  

COURSE DESCRIPTIONS 

 Basic – This course is foundational for all courses in Lay Servant Ministries.  Participants are encouraged to dis-

cover and employ personal spiritual gifts as God intended and to consider the importance of exercising servant 

leadership, developing future leaders, remaining rooted in consistent spiritual practices, and being part of a group 

that holds members accountable in their discipleship. 

 UMC Polity – This course gives participants an overview of the structure and organization of The United Method-

ist Church. 

 Spiritual Gifts – This course is one of the requirements for pulpit supply.  This advanced course helps partici-

pants understand spiritual gifts and how the church can use them to fulfill its mission and ministry.  We will also 

learn what it means to be a spiritual leader and will be equipped to lead others in exploring and using their spiri-

tual gifts. 

 Grief Rite Ministry – This advanced course prepares you to minister to people dealing with times of grief. 

  

http://umcsc.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97f0a2e824f2120ce0a55c364&id=53c555a934&e=3b7d6338ab
http://umcsc.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=97f0a2e824f2120ce0a55c364&id=07c6ae0216&e=3b7d6338ab


United Methodist Women 

 

Our Circles 

The Morning Circle will meet on Tuesday, October 18, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. in the Quilters Room. 

All ladies are welcome to attend. 

 

The Shalom Circle will meet Saturday, October 15, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. at the church.  We will be making baked good items for the ba-

zaar.  All ladies of the church are invited to join us. 

 

SC UMW Annual Meeting 

 
 44TH ANNUAL MEETING OF THE SOUTH CAROLINA CONFERENCE UNITED METHODIST WOMEN will be held on  
OCTOBER 21-22, 2016 at BETHANY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 118 WEST 3RD SOUTH ST., SUMMERVILLE SC 
29483  
For Registration Information contact Ruby Hannah @(843)225-1986 or email:rubyeliz@knology.net  
THEME this year is: ñGROWING IN BLESSEDNESSò    Registration fee is $30.00 and is due by October 7th.   
If you would like more information on the event or a registration form, you can contact the church office.  

 

Prayer Focus 

Our prayer focus for October is on the Wesley Community Center in Dayton, Ohio. Their many services help to transition families toward 

self-sufficiency by meeting the spiritual and basic needs of people of all ages by providing assistance in education, workforce develop-

ment, and health & wellness. Opening in the summer of 1966, they recently celebrated their 50th year of service to the community. To-

day, their staff of over 20 people and a million dollar budget allow them to provide a dozen programs to serve more than 7,000 people 

each year. Their programs are designed to address issues of low academic achievement, chronic unemployment, and unhealthy eating. 

This is done through training, instruction, and case management. They partner with the clients to develop a plan to attain their goals. They 

are committed to - 1. Responding to anyone in crisis 2. Providing program opportunities for all ages 3. Providing a safe community space 

for local groups 4. Supporting community endeavors and building bridges of understanding. Birthday cards will be sent to missionaries 

Barbara Skarbowski in Pennsylvania and Stephanie Suggs in New York. 

 

Response: September 2016 Issue 

Go ... Learn ... Mercy 

As Jesus was walking along, he saw a man called Matthew sitting at the tax booth; and he said to him, "Follow me." And he got up and 

followed him. And as he sat at dinner in the house, many tax collectors and sinners came and were sitting with him and his disciples. 

When the Pharisees saw this, they said to his disciples, "Why does your teacher eat with tax collectors and sinners?" But when he heard 

this, he said, "Those who are well have no need of a physician, but those who are sick. Go and learn what this means, 'I desire mercy, not 

sacrifice.' For I have come to call not the righteous but sinners." — Matthew 9:9-13 

Like so many people around the world, I have been inspired and given hope by Pope Francis. Sisters, yesterday Pope Francis said he was 

going to be looking into ordaining women as deacons! Brothers care too. I have been challenged by the encyclical on climate change and 

commend it to every United Methodist church. 

But I think it was this fall when he announced on the first Sunday in Advent that it would be the "Year of Mercy," that I was most in-

spired. He said, "Go and do mercy in all the places you are, every Catholic." He opened the doors of mercy and began to invite people in 

— in a new way. I want to be a part of a church that has a year of mercy, a decade of mercy, a millennium of mercy! 

Pope Francis used this very text as his motto — go ... learn ... mercy — when he became a bishop. Any of you aspiring to be a bishop, I 

would commend it to you and also to all of us on the council: Go ... learn ... mercy. 

So, Jesus was eating with the tax collectors and the sinners. He didn't just pick up their buttons and banners, he actually sat down and ate 

with them. And as he ate with them he had relationships with them. And of course the Pharisees were upset by this. 

 

With what are we "incompatible"? 

Now, the Pharisees aren't bad people, really. They were trying to revitalize their religious traditions and practices. But Jesus knew that 

sometimes love, compassion, justice and mercy seeped out in the process. And so he knew that in fact they believed, that the tax collec-

tors were "incompatible" with good Jews. Which means that a Jew who takes money as tax and gives it to the Romans, the oppressor, 

cannot be a good Jew. They are incompatible. You understand what "incompatible" means; it means when two things are so opposed in 

character that they cannot exist together. It seems that we always have our tax collectors. And Jesus said to the Pharisees: Go ... learn ... 

mercy. 

Now, as United Methodists we have one category of humanity. One that we declare to be "incompatible with Christian teaching." And 

when I read this Gospel story, all I can say is, that seems incompatible with Christian teaching. Now I do not believe that LGBTQ people 

are any more sinful than I am, but I know that not all of you think the same way. And I'm not here to argue with you. I just want you to 

consider this fact: 

That we have one category of humanity that we declare to be incompatible with Christian teaching. 

So, in all fairness I looked into my own life and thought, "Who would I be tempted to say is incompatible with Christian teaching?" Well, 

I didn't have to go far. I looked into my own family. It's been a few years, but a member of my family shot and killed another member of 

my family and then killed himself. Murder. Gun violence. Domestic violence. 

I can't begin to explain to you, describe to you, the loss, the grief and the wake of destruction that murder has caused in my family. But I 

am not alone. I live in the city of Chicago. There have been over 1,200 shootings this year. Over 200 deaths from gun violence in the city 

of Chicago. We had one weekend when we prayed there would be no shootings. I mean, we came together in a prayer vigil. It was Easter 

that we wanted no death by shootings. And we got it. Then we were toward Mother's Day, and there were 15 shootings in the city of Chi-

cago. There were eight deaths. And as the Chicago Tribune said the other day, "We dread the sound of summer in Chicago — the scream-

ing of the mothers." 

The wake of destruction in our cities and in our families, even in our churches, overwhelms us at times. We organize ministries around 

these murders, because we open the doors of our churches so that children can find a place where they can be safe and not shot on their 

front porch. Murder! That's not incompatible with Christian teaching? 

Another thing: I'm a white person. You may have noticed that. Race is one of the first things we notice in other people. It's how I relate to 

the world, it's how the world relates to me. I try to manage my behavior in that regard, but I am always in need of perfection. Our church 

is structured on racism. We encounter one another in this place, especially because we don't know one another, racism is in the very air 

that we breathe as we do our work together. 

Why is racism not declared incompatible with Christian teaching? 

Because it might make us have different conversations? It might cause us to have different kinds of petitions? It might make all of us look 

at ourselves a little bit differently? It might be a challenge to our privilege? Why isn't racism incompatible? How does it exist within the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ? 

But please, don't get me wrong — I don't want to add anything to the list of incompatible. That is not my point. I want us to go ... learn ... 

mercy and not have anything declared "incompatible with Christian teaching" in our church. 

The church of Go 

Now, some of you have heard me tell this story before, and I actually tried to avoid it. But I just couldn't. When I was a district superin-

tendent in Ohio, I lived in a county seat town, and there was a daily newspaper you could read in five minutes. And one night I came 

home and there was a headline — there was a big activity that the First Church of God was going to have in that town. Only they left the 

"d" off of "God." And I looked at it, and I said, "Yes! I want to be a part of the First Church of Go!" 

But today, I don't feel like it's a rally call. Today, it's a prayer. It's a plea. I want to be a part of a church that is willing to go ... learn ... 

mercy. What part of "go" don't we get? 



 

Mildred Bray 

Mary Childs 

Troy Clements 

Blanche Creswell 

Ann Donaldson 

Pastor Enrique Gordon 

Jane-Hunt Grady 

Donna Helms 

Carolyn Hunter 

Joe Philpot 

Margie Philpot 

Mildred Pollard 

Myrna Turner—is back at her home 

Glenn Wells 

Allen Zorn 

 
Special prayers for Sarah Rogers Shelton and 

Andrew Shelton as their precious 3 year old 

daughter goes through Chemo and for grandpar-

ents Rev. Cy and Lou Rogers and all the family. 

Special prayers for Mary Farr . 

Blanche is at home and doing well after her knee 

surgery. 

Myrna Turner is at her home she has a broken 

shoulder from a fall. 

 
PLEASE HELP UPDATE THE PRAYER 

LIST 

We are only listing those who we know are in 

nursing/Assisted living homes, the home-bound, 

those who are hospitalized at present, and those 

who are at present under going medical proce-

dures such as chemo, etc.  We do not want to 

leave anyone out so if you want your name or 

loved ones name listed, please notify the church 

office.  We will up-date this list every 30 days—

please help us with this important endeavor. 

 

World Thank Offering Brunch 
Saturday, October 8 

10 a.m. 

Fellowship Hall 

All Ladies of BFUMC Are Invited 
All ladies are reminded to bring their World Thank Offering boxes to the 

brunch.  Extra boxes are available in the back of the sanctuary for those 

who need to pick up one.   Consider this challenge:  add a quarter to your 

box for every pair of shoes you own!   Please plan to join us October 8.  A 

sign-up sheet for the brunch is in the back of the sanctuary; please sign up 

by noon, October 3. 

 
HONORING ALL WHO SERVED IN THE ARMED FORCES  
                               OF THE  

                         UNITED STATES  
 

     16 th  ANNUAL VETERANS DAY CELEBRATION  

             Program and Reception 

               Berea High School                                                                                                                            

                 Friday, November 11, 2016                                                                                                    

                                 2:30 p.m. 
All veterans, their families, and others in our community are invited and 

urged to attend.  Please call 246-6277 for further details. 

 

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 

 
October 01 Tony Earnest 

October 02 Dalton Argo  

  Jackson Thomas Surett 

October 05 Clay Argo 

October 06 Grace Disher 

October 07 Leah Sylvester 

October 08 Mary Childs 

October 10 Laura Childs 

  Lisa Nichols 

October 12 Wilson Creswell 

  Linda Lee 

October 13 Shirley Gordon 

October 15 Shirley Dickson 

October 16 Kevin Baker 

  Victoria Smith 

October 18 Cindy Wells 

  Margie Philpot 

October 22 Sonya Evans 

October 25 Everette Youngblood 

October 26 Jane Hunt-Grady 

October 28 Casey Armstrong 

October 30 Robert Bridges 

 

October Anniversaries 

October 05 Linda & Rodney Lee 

October 20 Janet & Alex Stone 

October 27 Mark & Melissa Miller 

Congratulations.  Con-

gratulations to Mrs. Betty 

Pierson who celebrated 

her 95th birthday on Sep-

tember 17, 2016.  She is 

our 2nd oldest living 

member of Berea Friend-

ship UMC. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 
World  

Communion  

Sunday 

S.S. 9:30 

Worship 

10:30 a..m. 

Spanish Service 

1:00  

3 4 
Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

 

 

5 
Wednesday 

night supper 

5:30 p.m. 

Finance  

Committee 

6:00 p.m. in the 

Ruth Bible Class 

6 

Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

 

 

7 
4:00 p.m. setting 

up for the World 

Thank Brunch 

tomorrow  

8 
World Thank 

Brunch 

10:00 a.m. in the 

fellowship hall 

9 

S.S. 9:30 

Worship 

10:30 a..m. 

Spanish Service 

1:00  

10 11 

Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

 

 

12 
Administrative 

Council 

6:00 p.m. 

 

13 
Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

14 
SSUMW Annual 

Meeting Bethany 

UMC, Summer-

ville 21-22 

Information in 

UMW newsletter 

article 

15 
Menôs Club  

8:00 a.m. 

Shalom Circle  

at 10:00 a.m. in 

the fellowship 

hall to bake for 

the Bazaar 

16 

S.S. 9:30 

Worship 

10:30 a..m. 

Spanish Service 

1:00  

 

Laity Sunday 

 

17 18 
Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

19 
Wednesday 

night  

supper  

5:30 p.m. 

Trustees meet 

at 6:00 p.m. 

20 
Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

21 22 

23 
 
S.S. 9:30 

Worship 

10:30 a..m. 

Spanish Service 

1:00  

24 25 
Quilters 

10:00 a.m. 

7:00 p.m. 

26 27 
Inspiration 

Group  

11:30 p.m. 

28 29 

30 

Breakfast 8:30 
S.S. 9:30 

Worship 

10:30 a..m. 

Spanish Service 

1:00  

Charge  

Conference 3:00 

p.m. 

31      

October 2016 


